

## **Indiana Supplement**

Edward L. Sebring KCT, KTCH, GPE editor 2131 Franklin St., Terre Haute, Ind. 47803 812-890-2992 edwardsebring@hotmail.com



Ed Fodrea KCT, GC

# Happy Valentine's Day To all our Lovely Ladies



## We will go ahead and try

#### By SK Ed Fodrea KCT

Grand Commander

February is here.

After much consideration, meetings with the Grand Commandery Jurisprudence Committee, and review of the COVID statistics, we have decided to continue with the Winter Meeting followed by the Newby- Avery banquet.

The meeting will be held on Feb. 13 at the Horizon Convention Center in Muncie. It will begin at 10 a.m., and is currently limited to 40 participants. This may change as the COVID statistics in the county change. Therefore, in order to accommodate those wishing to attend but are unable to do so in person, either due to COVID or travel concerns, the meeting will be presented in a hybrid format, allowing Sir Knights to attend in person or remotely. Please contact your local Commandery Recorder for the meeting link if you wish to attend via remote means.

The banquet also is currently limited to 40 persons, however, a waiting list has been established. Should the statistics allow more to be in attendance, persons on the waiting list will be contacted in the order in which their intention to attend is received.

Thank you to those who have supported the banquet and its fund-raising efforts.

### Easter service bus trip

Although Grand Encampment will not be conducting on-site Easter services in Washington, D.C. this year, we Hoosiers are still anticipating going on our usual bus trip. We have a confirmed time to lay the wreath at the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier. We have some exciting things to do and see and hope you can come with us.

For more information about the bus trip, contact Monica Peterson, CT, at monipaints4u@yahoo.com.

18 february 2021 indiana supplement 19